Monica Hawkins
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From: Jason Trottier
Sent: Friday, September 13, 2019 12:43 PM
To: Monica Hawkins
Subject: FW: Federal Gas Tax surplus administration funds

Email below. Council correspondence for Sept. 24" meeting.

Jason H. Trottier, BBA, CPA, CMIA
CAO/Treasurer

MUNICIPALITE - EAST FERRIS - MUNICIPALITY
390 Highway 94

Corbeil, Ontario POH 1KO
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F: 705-752-2452

W: eastferris.ca

Note: This e-mail may contain privileged and/or confidential information and may be subject to legal privilege. Any distribution, use
or copying of this e-mail or the information it contains by anyone other than the intended recipient is unauthorized. If you received
this e-mall by error, please advise the sender immediately by e-mall or telephone, and delete the e-mail and attachments from any

compuier.

From: Federal Gas Tax Program <GasTax@amo.on.ca>
Sent: Friday, September 13, 2019 12:39 PM

To: Pautline Rochefort <mayor@eastferris.ca>

Cc: Jason Trottier <jason.trottier@eastferris.ca>
Subject: Federal Gas Tax surplus administration funds

Dear Mayor Rochefort,

As | announced at the AMO conference in August, AMO will distribute over $12 million in surplus federal Gas Tax
administration fees to municipalities in October.

Your municipality will receive $5,654.45. A brief Q8A regarding the release of these funds can be found here.

This is in addition to the $303,603.30 you received in July as part of the one-time doubling of the Fund, and the
$294,989.54 for your regular 2019 amount.

As a sector we are proud of how we have been able to use federal Gas Tax funding for priority projects. However,
municipalities should delay any announcements about projects that received federal funding until after the election on
October 21.




Sincerely,
Jamie McGarvey
AMO President

cc: Jason H. Trottier
CAQ/Treasurer




